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DRAFT Minutes
Present:

Andy Brown


Anglian Water

Richard Handley

Environment Agency

Heather Webb


Bedfordshire Biodiversity Co-ordinator



Graham Nunn 


GO-East

Sarah Hamley


English Nature

Catherine Weightman

Cambridgeshire Biodiversity Partnership

Paul Wilkinson


Wildlife Trust (Chair)

Catherine Wyatt


Hertfordshire Biodiversity Partnership

Apologies:

Lesley Anderson

EEDA

Rob Lucking


RSPB

Mary Norden


Suffolk Biodiversity Co-ordinator

Scott Perkin


Norfolk Biodiversity Partnership

Matt Pitts


Environment Agency

Steve Scott


Forestry Commission

Stuart Warrington

National Trust

Alan Wheeler


EERA

Sarah Prentice


GO-East

David Vose


Countryside Agency

Tony Chadwick 


Woodland Trust

Neil Craig


GO-East

1. Minutes from the last meeting

The Chair informed the Members that all actions arising from the meeting held on 4th October 2005 had been completed, with the following exceptions:

· Paul Wilkinson to write to Defra on behalf of the Forum in support of RegIS2. – This will be carried forward.

· Forum Members to send their individual comments to Dr Holman direct – ongoing action for all forum members

· GO-East provided a very useful chart identifying the regional structures in the East of England. The paper had been prepared by Sarah Wordingham. It was agreed that Sarah would be invited to give a presentation at the next Forum meeting.

ACTION: Forum members to provide comments or questions on the paper to GO-East prior to the next meeting so this can be addressed in the GO-East presentation.

2. Update from the Co-ordinators meeting

Catherine Weightman reported back from the Co-ordinators meeting, as follows:

Norfolk: Considerable work has been undertaken on biodiversity mapping and the publication “Making Space for Nature” has been produced.

Suffolk: Considerable work is being undertaken on LDFs. A template has been prepared to inform the LDF process which outlines biodiversity issues which need to be considered by LPAs when drawing up their plans.

Beds: Heather Webb has taken up post and is getting up to speed with a whole manner of initiatives. Main areas have concentrated on BARS training, biodiversity mapping and preparation of a funding strategy and communications strategy.

Herts: The BAP review will be completed by Christmas, work is being done to define the roles of the various BAP leads and a seminar will be held in the New Year on Biodiversity and LDFs.

New co-ordinators will be in place in Essex and Cambridgeshire during the early part of January 2006 which will mean that all counties now have a Coordinator in post.

There was then some discussion around Local Area Agreements, their role and the opportunity for ensuring biodiversity and environmental issues were adequately addressed.

There was discussion about whether the new EERA Environment and Natural Resources panel would be able to assist with highlighting the importance of biodiversity and its adequate treatment in LDFs and LAAs.

ACTION: PW to contact Chair of the Regional Environment and Natural Resources Panel to see if this is an area the panel could help with and to identify how the Regional Biodiversity Forum may be able to assist with this potential influencing work. It may then be necessary to write a paper to submit to the Panel for them to consider at their next meeting.

ACTION: CW to identify what is happening in other regions on this issue.

ACTION: SH to identify whether the draft Good Practice Guidance that accompanies PPS9 currently contains model LDF policies on biodiversity.

ACTION: LBAP Co-ordinators to summarise what work is currently being undertaken on LDFs in each county and whether there are particular issues which need to be flagged to the RBF.

Feedback from the first Regional Biodiversity Co-ordinators Steering Group Meeting.

SH provided feedback on the initial meeting which took place on 23 November 2005. The purpose of the meeting was to identify the role of the steering group and to prioritise the work programme of the Co-ordinator for this financial year.  The minutes of this meeting will be circulated separately to all Forum members.

3. Feedback from Networking Nature Meeting on 9th December

CW provided feedback on this well attended event:

· 24 people attended and there was representation from all the counties;

· Stephen Preston (English Nature Landscape Ecologist) gave a presentation on the English Nature Report on the national picture of biodiversity mapping;

· Each county then gave an update of biodiversity mapping work in their county

· Cambridgeshire – have their vision map but are considering how to update this;

· Norfolk – have undertaken a considerable amount of work and have produced the publication “Making Space for Wildlife” – this was led by the Wildlife Trust;

· Essex – work is being taken forward to map existing habitats, CWS and species data;

· Suffolk, producing detailed maps for each habitat but could prepare a more general map if required;

· Beds – in the process of preparing an opportunities map to inform their Green Infrastructure Planning and LDF.

· A working group will be set up to take this work forward – it will be led by CW.

RH made the point that the mapping work should join up with the work being undertaken by the EA on flood risk habitat creation.

ACTION: CW to set up a date for a Networking Nature sub-group to meet to continue the dialogue between the counties and the Regional Biodiversity Forum.

4. Regional Biodiversity Event

Catherine Weightman identified a number of themes that could be taken forward; proposals included Big Natural Areas, Growth Areas, and community involvement? and biodiversity opportunity mapping. The two most popular suggestions were (based on Forum members present but also on discussion between Catherine and other partners)

a) An event which focussed on biodiversity opportunity mapping – This would concentrate on the Priority BAP Habitats, data requirements, and opportunities for enhancement, creation and restoration etc;

b) Growth and Biodiversity

It was agreed that both of these events would take place in 06/07. It was felt that the Growth and Biodiversity event could take place in the Thames Gateway between late March / April, but the biodiversity mapping event would take place later in the year (June onwards), although planning would need to start in early 06. Claire Cadman (Thames Gateway Officer, Wildlife Trust) has offered her assistance in organising the Growth event).

EEDA, EN and EA have money to contribute towards this event this financial year, it is anticipated that both EN and EA will also have funds for next financial year also.

ACTION: CW to prepare outline proposals for these two events for circulation and comment.

ACTION: CW to initiate a meeting of the Communications Group to assist with the planning of these two events. It may be necessary to set up an Events sub-group of the Communications Group to provide specific support. The Communications Group will also need to consider how to take forward the production of a communications strategy which will need to be prepared in 06/07 and would cover events, website and other activities to raise the profile of the Forum.

5. National Biodiversity Publication for the regions: “Your Region, Your Nature”.

PW explained the background to this publication. It was agreed that it would be a good idea to send out copies of this document in late Jan / early Feb 06.

ACTION: PW to draft a covering letter to be sent out with a copy of the document to key partners and organisations in Jan 06.

ACTION: GO-East to provide list of contact addresses to CW.

ACTION: CW to identify suitable contacts held by EEDA.

ACTION:??can anyone remember who agreed to send out the docs?? [Catherine it may be worth speaking to the admin Team at HLH to see if they are able to assist if no one at EEDA can do it.]

6. SITA ‘Enriching Nature’ programme

PW confirmed that the following projects had been successfully supported by the SITA Board:

· South Sandlings Heathland Restoration – Suffolk Wildlife Trust (large project)

· Floodplain Grazing Marsh & Reedbed Restoration at Mid Yare - RSPB (small project)

· Dukes vs Blues: A Conservation Challenge – Beds and Cambs Wildlife Trust (small project)

The large heathland restoration project proposed by the RSPB has been deferred until the March Assessment Panel as were all the other smaller projects which were not successful this time around, except the Thorndon Country Park Goat Fencing project which was rejected.

7. RSS – Examination in Public

PW and SH gave feedback on the EIP discussions as follows:

· There had been a good airing on environmental capacity and environmental limits, EN and CA were asked to submit a paper on this subject to the EiP Library.

· The biodiversity map was well received and supported by a significant number of participants around the table.

· The Biodiversity Targets were mentioned but EERA defended its position on the need for their inclusion in the RSS.

· There is an opportunity to provide further written submissions in light of the Governments response to the Barker Review. The deadline for comments is 9th Jan 06. It was agreed that due to a lack of time the Forum would not be making any further written submissions.

8. Regional/national meetings – feedback and points to raise

EEEF – There is a meeting on 13th January to discuss the issue of environmental capacity and environmental limits.  The proposal of the Thames Gateway event will be reported back to EEEF.
Regional Biodiversity Forum Chairs – CW attended the meeting, along with all of the other regional Co-ordinators. Peter Brotherton of EN gave a presentation on the BAP targets review and consultation. The BAP targets will not be broken down regionally – some concern was expressed at this approach.

The next Co-ordinators meeting will be on 9th January 2006. There was a comment regarding whether there needs to be a more apparent link between local/regional/national Chairs and Forums and if so the mechanism for ensuring this.  The November meeting was the first opportunity for the new Regional Biodiversity Co-ordinators to meet.

East of England Rural Forum – GN highlighted that the recent presentation given on climate change was rather biased towards impacts on agriculture and that impacts on biodiversity were not very well covered. The Rural Forum is in the process of updating their web site which will provide an opportunity to include short statements on other Fora – the RBF should be included.
ACTION: PW and CW to prepare a brief statement to be included on the Regional Rural Forum Website.
Regional Landscape Forum – No representative present at meeting to report back. 

Regional Records Centre – No representative present at meeting to report back. 

9. AOB 

AB confirmed that Anglian Water will have £3million to spend on biodiversity and SSSIs over the next 5 years. They will also continue to support the River Care Project which encourages communities to adopt sections of rivers. There are over 500 active volunteers who are working very closely with the EA. The project will also employ ecologists to assist the community groups.

AB also highlighted the fact that Anglian Water will be publishing a regional biodiversity guide in March 06 which identifies the key habitats and species which Anglian Water has an interest in. AB suggested that it may be worthwhile including the Regional Habitat Targets in the Guide and also to consider whether the RBF could endorse the document which would also raise the profile of the Forum.

ACTION: AB to circulate copy of draft guide in the New Year to all Forum members so that a decision can be made on this issue.
10. Date of next meetings

Proposed meetings dates for 2006

Tuesday 14th February 2006, EEDA, Cambridge
Tuesday 9th May, venue tbc successful SITA project?

Tuesday 1st August, venue tbc (note change from previous minutes)
Tuesday 7h November, venue tbc (note change from previous minutes due to clash with EEEF meeting)

East of England Biodiversity Forum


13th December 2005


English Nature, Ham Lane House, Peterborough.
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